
Notice of upcoming construction
Starting as soon as October 4, crews will be working to install new underground 
utilities at the southeast corner of the 15th Avenue SW and SW Roxbury Street 
intersection. This work is expected to last through October 8. 

September 27, 2021

Project background
King County Metro, in partnership with Seattle Department of Transportation and the 
CIty of Burien, is upgrading Metro Bus Route 120 to RapidRide H Line. Construction 
began in June 2021 and will be ongoing into 2022. Starting in 2022, RapidRide H 
Line will connect Burien and White Center to Downtown Seattle/South Lake Union 
through the Delridge neighborhood. This new RapidRide H Line route will improve 
travel times, reliability, and connections to other buses and Link light rail. 

PROJECT INFORMATION AND CONTACT

Construction Hotline: 206-257-3079 | rapidride@kingcounty.gov

www.kingcounty.gov/metro/hlineinfo

Para solicitar esta 

información en Español, 

sírvase llamar al 206-

257-3079 o envíe un 

mensaje de correo 

electrónico a 

rapidride@kingcounty.gov

Si aad u weyddiisato inaad 
ku hesho macluumaadkan 
Af-Soomaali, fadlan wac 
206-257-3079 ama iimayl 
u dir 
rapidride@kingcounty.gov

Để có các thông tin này 
bằng tiếng Việt, xin gọi 
số 206-257-3079 hoặc 
gửi điện thư đến 
rapidride@kingcounty.gov

206-257-3079번으로 전
화하거나 
rapidride@kingcounty.gov 

로이메일을 보내시면 이
정보를 한국어로 받으실
수 있습니다

如果要索取本資訊 的中
文版，請致電 
206-257-3079 或發電郵
給 
rapidride@kingcounty.gov

What to expect

Temporary sidewalk closures. Detours 
will be in place for people walking and 
rolling

Typical construction hours are weekdays, 
7 a.m. to 3:30 p.m., with occasional 
weekend and night work

Temporary intersection closures. Detours 
will be in place for people driving 

Detours and temporary stop

relocations for Route 120

Temporary lane closures.

Crews will direct traffic around

the work area 

Loud noise and vibrations
Dust and debris

Construction area

During this work:
� 15th Avenue SW will be closed to southbound traffic at SW Roxbury Street 

24 hours per day during this work. 
� Detours will be in place for people driving, walking, and rolling.


This includes a detour of Metro Route 120 from this section of 15th Avenue SW.
� Sidewalk and crosswalk closures will be in place.
� Access to driveways and businesses will be maintained.


